
 
 

   

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 130 of 2025 
 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/ 0001/25 

 

 

6 August 2025 

 

 

Canoe Races and Gostra in Xlendi Bay 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, would like to notify mariners that an 

activity consisting of Canoe Races will be organised in Xlendi Bay. 

 

The activity will be held on Sunday 17th August 2025 between 1400 hours and 1900 

hours, within the area formed by joining points 3E and X, as shown in blue on the attached 

chart. 

 

Position  Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

   3E   36° 01'.784   014° 13'.021 

   X   36° 01'.826   014° 12'.999 

 

The swimmer Zone mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 060 of 2025 Item 3 between 

points 3C, 3D and 3E will be temporary suspended during the activity. Although this part 

of the swimmer zone is temporary suspended, only vessels involved in the activity are 

allowed to enter the area where the activity is being held. 

 

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution at slow speed (no wake) and keep away 

from the temporary launch lane. 

 

Any instructions issued on VHF channel 12 / 16 by Valletta VTS are to be complied with. 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No 060 of 2025 is to be temporary amended accordingly. 

 

All the other information mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 060 of 2025 will remain 

valid. 

 

 

Chart effected:  BA 211 

 




